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JOINT LEAD MEMBER BRIEFING

FINANCE AND SUPPORT SERVICES 
AND 
HUMAN RESOURCES AND EQUALITY.

17 October, 2011


Meeting commenced:
9.05 a.m.


“                ended:
10.00 a.m.

PRESENT:
Councillor Bill Hinds 
- 
Lead Member for Finance and Support 


Services.
                      Councillor Murphy           -          Lead Member for Human Resources                  

                                                                         and Equality.
                      Councillor Mullen            -          Executive Support for Finance and 

                                                                         Support Services.
OFFICERS:
Martin Vickers
-
Strategic Director of Customer and 



Support Services.





John Tanner
-
Assistant Director (Customer Services).

Allison Lobley                  -          Assistant Director (Administration).
                      John Spink                      -          City Treasurer.
                      David Hunter                   -          Assistant Director - Corporate ICT

                      Richard Wynne               -          Director of Property & Development

                      Susan Woodgate            -          Assistant Director: Targeted

                      Stephen Canning            -          Operational Manager

                      David Seager                  -          Assistant Director, Operational and 

                                                                         Commercial Services
                      Shaun Clydesdale           -         Community Cohesion Manager


Karen Lucas
-
Principal Democratic Services Advisor

	
	ITEM



	1.
	APOLOGY FOR ABSENCE.
Apologies for absence were submitted on behalf of Councillor Jones, Executive Support for Human Resources and Equality.


	2.
	DECLARATIONS OF INTEREST.
-

	3.
	RECORD OF BRIEFING.
The record of the briefing held on 10 October, 2011, was approved as a correct record.

             

	4.
	ITEMS FOR LEAD MEMBER DECISION (PART 1 OPEN TO THE PUBLIC):


	4a

	FILLING OF VACANT POSTS/AGENCY WORKER  REQUESTS.
RESOLVED:
 THAT the proposals regarding the filling of vacant posts and agency workers as submitted, be approved. 


	
	EXCLUSION TO THE PUBLIC. 

RESOLVED:
THAT, under section 100A(4) of the Local Government Act 1972, the public be excluded from the meeting for the following item of business on the grounds that they involve the likely disclosure of exempt information as specified in the relevant paragraphs of Part 1 of Schedule 12A to the Act.



	5
	ITEMS FOR LEAD MEMBER DECISION (PART 2 CLOSED TO THE PUBLIC):


	5a
	VOLUNTARY EARLY RETIREMENT/SEVERANCE.
RESOLVED:
THAT Councillor Hinds, Lead Member for Finance and Support Services approved the following applications for voluntary severance:
2 VS applications from Children’s Services

1 VS application from Sustainable Regeneration


	5b
	EMPLOYMENT AGENCY CONTRACT FOR GROUNDS MAINTENANCE AND REFUSE COLLECTION.
A report was presented to Lead Member for Finance and Support Services on the 11th July 2011 where a policy was set on how the City Council would to adhere to the regulations. That report referred to different agency worker arrangements than those currently used by the Environment and Community Safety Directorate. It was requested that the directorate report on its position and present options for consideration.   
The Assistant Director, Operational and Commercial Services presented a further report outlining a number of options which have been considered, analysed and costed.
This is a joint decision with the Lead Member for Environment. 

RESOLVED: THAT (1) the retention of agency staff usage short term with Meridian, adhering to the regulations, up to end September 2012 at the latest, but working towards an all Salford workforce from end September be approved; 


                      THAT (2) the Environment and Community Safety Directorate adhering to the policy of the city council as agreed by the Lead Member for Finance and Support Services on 11th July, 2011:-
· limit the use of agency workers for assignments to a period of 8 weeks maximum     contract term; 

· to cover short term demand (sickness/maternity), increase the use of fixed-   term   

· contracts if usage is likely to extend beyond 8 weeks; 
ensure a minimum 6 week gap before re employing; 

                      THAT (3) both to be adopted from the 26th December 2011 (12 weeks post regulation start date, in line with the regulations), through until the end September 2012 at the latest, taking account of the 2012/13 budget. 



	5c
	PROVISION OF CAREERS, EDUCATION, INFORMATION, ADVICE AND GUIDANCE.
The Assistant Director informed the Lead Members that as part of the Education Bill, a number of changes have been put forward by the Government which are likely to change the way in which careers education, information, advice and guidance (CE/IAG) is delivered to young people. 

The main feature of this new legislation (effective from September 2012) is the removal of the statutory duty for schools to provide a programme of careers education, whilst the local authority will no longer be prescribed to provide a universal CE/IAG service to young people, which is currently administered via the Connexions Service. Instead a new duty will be introduced as part of the Education Bill, requiring schools to secure access to independent and impartial CE/IAG for every pupil in Years 9 to 11.

Therefore it is recommended to extend the current contract for an additional sixth month period in order to align the duties for the local authority to the new duties for schools coming into force in September 2012. This will also allow the appropriate timescales to consider the additional options presented in this paper in regard to the provision of services.

RECOMMENDED: THAT (1) Lead Member for Finance and Support Services agreed to extend the Connexions Contract with Careers Solutions for a further 6 months at a pro-rata reduced cost of £500k;

                                 THAT (2) an exception to Council Standing Orders to enable the contract referred to above be agreed.


	5d
	TUPE OF FAMILY GROUP COORDINATOR POST FROM ACTION FOR CHILDREN TO SALFORD CITY COUNCIL.
Action For Children had been commissioned by Salford Children’s Services to deliver a number of projects. Two of these projects have been retendered separately and staff are subject to TUPE arrangements from one provider to another. The intention has been to deliver the Family Group Conference Service within Salford City Council Children’s Services. 
RESOLVED: THAT the Lead Member for Human Resources and Equality agreed the commencement of TUPE arrangements of the Family Group Co-ordinator post from Action For Children to Salford City Council.



	7
	ANY OTHER BUSINESS
Please note that the briefing on the 24 October has been cancelled.
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